January 2016
Dear Brothers,
the Romanian volunteers greet you in the name of Jesus Christ wishing you all the blessings in this New Year. “The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face shine on you and be gracious to you; the Lord turn his face toward you and give you peace.” Num.6,24  We also thank you for prayers and support.
Our volunteers across the country started the ministry in prisons by God's grace. No problems have been signaled with the new groups and nothing special had been reported. Those who have worked with us last year remained steadfast in the work. However, we pray for new people so that we can cover new penitentiaries with the Gospel, according to Mat 9.38: “Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, That He Will send forth laborers into His harvest. “[image: image1.jpg]





Now I want to give you a good news for that we prayed for a long time. Two new prisons have opened their doors to our activities: one is Baia Mare Prison in the north, the other is Bacau Prison in the eastern part. It was a great joy in the Lord when we received the letter of approval. We have already visited each unit and we met with the leadership presenting our documentation. In February we will start with new groups in both of the prisoners. There's a reason for that we praise the Lord Jesus. Here are these locations with blue dots on the map of the country.
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I received good news and a group photo of their inmates from Doczy’s team. They enjoy very good results; their work is not in vain. It is a semi-open prison, so they can organize various activities with inmates also in the community. Praise the Lord for their involvement in all this.

We have met the Roth family recently.  Now I want to thank you for your prayers, brother Hanz now feels better and also looks good. He enjoys the support of his family as well. He greet you with brotherly love.
With love in Christ,
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